

Education Resources Executive Director Tony McDaid Brenda McLachlan, Stonelaw High School

Dear Parent/Carer

I am delighted to inform you that, following guidelines from Scottish Government and South Lanarkshire Council we would like to invite all new S1 pupils to visit Stonelaw High School.

This visit will allow pupils the opportunity to familiarise themselves with their new school and meet with their Pupil Support Teacher and a few other members of staff. During this visit, staff will be able to answer all questions the new S1 might have reassuring them about their transition to Stonelaw High.

To support this visit each primary has been allocated a date and time. Please find below the date and time for your child's visit to Stonelaw High School.

Thursday 18 June: 9.15 - 11.15am

• All pupils from Calderwood Primary

Thursday 18 June: 12.30 - 2.30pm

• All pupils from Burnside Primary, Hallside Primary and Non Associated Primaries

Friday 19 June: 9.15 - 11.15am

• All pupils from Bankhead Primary and Burgh Primary

Friday 19 June: 12.30 - 2.30pm

• All pupils from James Aiton Primary, Park View Primary and Spittal Primary

Prior to the visit, your child's primary school will share with you and your child their new class. This information will be important for the visit and will support with physical distancing when pupils arrive at Stonelaw. On the day of the visit, using the information provided by your child's primary school, could you please ask your child to enter the building at the entrance associated with their new class.

- Arran House (1A1/1A2) please enter using the side entrance at the Sports Centre/PE
- Bute House (1B1/1B2/1B3) please enter using the double gates at the top of the playground and go to the Atrium
- Skye House (1S1/1S2/1S3/1S4) please enter from the front of the school using the ramp and go to the Assembly Hall

There will be members of staff on all entrances to support pupils enter the building. Pupils will be dismissed using the above entrance for their House.

We ask that all pupils make their own way to Stonelaw for this visit.

I look forward to meeting and welcoming your child to their new school. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me on 0141 643 0212 or via email gw12ricevicki@glow.sch.uk

Yours sincerely

Miss V Rice

S1 Depute Head Teacher

140 Calderwood Road, Rutherglen, G73 3BP Phone:0141 643 0212 Fax: 0141 647 0325 Email: gw18stonelawoffice@glow.sch.uk

. . . 5

